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NEW LAKE DISTRICT PHONE NUMBER

by Kathy Aron

By the time this newsletter is delivered, I will have
moved off Wind Lake. My husband and I purchased
a brand new home (quite different from our 71 year
old home on the lake)  just north of Burlington. With
our boys on their own, and our changing interests
(we now spend much of our free time in the old clas-
sic convertible), it was time. 

We have had almost 18 wonderful years on Wind
Lake, and met many terrific people. Although there
were some rather tough times in the early district
days, it has been a great experience, and much has
been accomplished.

I will continue to provide lake management services
to the WLMD board of commissioners, and will still
be out on the lake regularly, making sure things like
the chemical treatment and the new lake plan, go
smoothly.

The new lake district contact information is below:

Wind Lake Management District
30910 Royal Hill Rd.
Burlington, WI  53105
262-514-3238
info@wlmd.org

CHEMICAL TREATMENT
Each year, WLMD receives a permit from DNR to
chemically treat problem areas on Wind Lake. Most
of the areas treated are shallow and choke with
weeds, restricting lake access. Because of a number
of factors, including the lack of snow, this may be a
year for a bumper crop of weeds. .

Shoreline weed treatments will be conducted in late
May, early June. A reduced copy of the permit is pro-
vided on page 3 of this newsletter. If you wish to see
a full size copy, call 262-514-3238 and one will be
provided.

When the treatment takes place, the shorelines near
the treated areas will be posted with bright yellow
signs. The boat launch will also be posted with a
treatment map. You can also check the WLMD web-
site for treatment information.

Please don’t assume we know how your shoreline
has responded to a treatment. If conditions have
changed, we may not know it.  If the treatment wasn’t
effective, we won’t know unless you tell us. Let us
know if you have had unusual weed problems. We
will check it out.  Please call or email with questions
or concerns.

As always, DNR has the final say in all the treatment
areas for chemical control.
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CHANGING BOARD 
MEMBERS

Forest W. Hansen - 1913  to
2003.

This spring, the WLMD lost a ded-
icated board member. Forest W.
Hansen passed away March 5
following heart surgery. He was
89 years old.

Forest always took a personal
interest in Wind Lake. He was the
County Representative to the
WLMD board for 16-1/2 of the
District’s 18 years. He rarely
missed a meeting, and worked
hard to promote the WLMD and
its projects. His unyielding sup-
port and pleasant personality will
be missed.

County Supervisor Joe Bellante
was appointed to fill the remain-
der of Forest’s term. Joe lives on
South Wind Lake Rd. and was
one of the original board mem-
bers back when the district was
created. 

Jim Marks is now serving as the
Chairman.

LAKE GRANT RECEIVED!
The WLMD has received a Lake
Planning Grant from the WDNR.
The grant will pay for 75% of the
costs to develop a new lake plan.
The new plan will cost $13,500,
with $10,000 coming from
WDNR. 

The original lake plan was com-
pleted in 1991 after a two year
study. The district completed the
20-year plan in 11 years. Activi-
ties included water quality moni-
toring (ongoing), an alum
treatment, and dredging.

The development of the new plan
will include looking at the past
projects, the water quality, the
shorelines, lake use, ordinances,
lake depths and sedimentation,
and the perceptions of the lake
residents.

Public meetings will be held, and
a community survey will be sent
out asking for comments and
input.

The most important part of this
planning effort is the input of the
residents and property owners.
Please take part! 

PUBLIC BOAT LAUNCH
An article that discussed the
WDNR boat launch appeared in
the Sunday Milwaukee Journal on
Mothers Day. There were a few
inaccuracies in the article.

There is work in the planning
stages. The launch ramp is in
need of repair, shoreline is
eroded, fencing needs replace-
ment, and there are storm water
problems on the site. 

There are no final construction
plans yet. No expansion of the

site is included in the proposed
work. 

Because of the stormwater prob-
lems, an engineering firm is being
hired to develop a solution. Once
this is done, the rest of the project
plans can be finished. 

The WLMD board will meet with
WDNR to review the draft plans,
and then WDNR will hold a public
informational meeting to present
the plans.

NEWSLETTERS BY EMAIL
More of us than ever before are
surfing the web, buying on Ebay,
and instant messaging.

Email is a great way for lake dis-
tricts to save money on newslet-
ters, and more timely information
can be distributed.

Residents and property owners
who are interested in receiving
notices and newsletters by email
should send an email to
info@wlmd.org. 

We will continue to send out
printed versions of notices and
newsletters to those not on-line.

The contact information, whether
mailing addresses or emails, are
not sold or distributed to anyone
else.





Wind Lake Management District
30910 Royal Hill Rd.
Burlington, WI  53105

ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS
Jim Marks 895-7872
Paul Traskowski 895-2836
Richard Mohr 895-7927
Joe Bellante 895-2902
Ralph Schopp 895-6026
Lake District Line 514-3238

www.wlmd.org
www.windlake.org
info@wlmd.org

Commissioner meetings are usu-
ally held the fourth Thursday of
every month at 7:30 pm at the
Norway Town Hall. Everyone is
welcome to attend.

WEBSITE
The WLMD website is now up and
running. The site can be reached
at:

www.wlmd.org or 
www.windlake.org

The District’s email address is:

info@wlmd.org

The site has:

• meeting schedules, agendas,
and minutes

• links to other lake-related sites. 

• information about who to con-
tact for various activities.

• the latest lake depth map of
Wind Lake.

• any special notices will also be
posted on the site.

Let us know what you think.

ARE YOU NEW TO WIND 
LAKE?
If you are, call us! We can provide
information about lakeside living
and boating ordinances. We also
have a special publication avail-
able that summarizes the lake’s
water quality problems, causes,
and solutions. 
Call (262) 514-3238.




